TOWN OF LANGDON
APPROVED SELECT BOARD MINUTES
August 28th, 2023
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by Nate Chaffee
Present: Nate Chaffee, Devin Gallagher, Katie Gallagher
The Minutes of the Meeting of August 14th, 2023 were unanimously accepted with corrections.  (Devin/Katie 3-0)
Visitors: Katie Comeau and Jonathan DeLisle
Katie Comeau, Deputy Town Clerk, at the Selectmen’s request to see if things were running smoothly. The Town Clerk is not getting the monthly reports done for the treasurer so the Selectmen agreed to pay Katie $2.00 per hour more to get them done. They also want to have a smooth transition in March when Katie runs for Town Clerk as Diane is not going to run. 
Jonathan DeLisle, town police officer, had brought the new cruiser to show the Selectmen as it is finally finished. Now the old cruiser can be sold and came in at or a little below the amount raised by the town. Jonathan stated that another Police Department might be interested so they will start at $26,000 or $28,000 since it is equipped with everything except the radios are still on it. If they sell it as a regular vehicle all the police equipment has to be taken out of it before it is sold. Another option is to sell it on Munibid.
He also stated that it was looking into options at the end of the year. He wondered if the Selectmen would consider a full-time officer in Langdon. The Selectmen stated that they were forming a committee to investigate that option. Nate stated that Tom Strumford had agreed to be on the committee. Jonathan stated that he would get some figures on how much it would cost soon.
Old Business:
1. Katie Comeau – As per above discussion
2. Jonathan DeLisle – As per above discussion
3. Committees for Roads and Police. The Select Board could not remember all the names of the people that had decided to ask to be on the different committees. The Administrative Asst. has the names on her last meetings notes so she will email them to the Select Board so they can ask the people. The Select Board is planning to have Hearing on these issues before Town Meeting so the Town is informed before they vote.
4. The Administrative Asst is going to send contact information to two other home owners in town about the program that is offered to help people with their taxes at the state level to see if they are eligible – The letters were sent.
New Business:
1. The Selectmen signed Orders
2. The Selectmen signed Payroll
3. The Selectmen signed the MS-535 which the Auditors submitted to DRA
Katie made a motion to adjourn at 8:25 pm and Devin seconded the motion. (3-0)

Respectfully submitted by Linda Christie. 
